



"Books are the means by which we build bridges between cultures".

3rd September, 2015

- Dr. S Radhakrishnan

Greetings from Samsara!

Dear Parents, kindly make a note

- School will remain closed on **Saturday**, **5**th **September**, **2015** on account of **Janmashtami**.
- Friday, 4th September, 2015 will be a holiday for the classes Pre-nursery to III. The students of classes IV to XI will come to the school for the Teachers' Day celebration which will be followed by the live telecast of the Prime Minister's speech. The school timings will be from 8.20 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. The buses will ply accordingly. Parents are requested to collect the walkers and the children from their designated stops accordingly.
- The timetable and date sheet of **SA1** have been given to the students. Kindly help your wards in preparation for the same.
- Due to the Summative Assessments, from Friday, 18th September, 2015 to Thursday, 1st October, 2015, the school timings for classes I to XI will be from 8.20 a.m. to 12.15 p.m. The buses will ply accordingly. Parents are requested to collect the walkers and the children from their designated stops accordingly.
- State Karate Championship selection process was held in our school on 30th
 August, 2015 and two students from our school got selected for the same. This
 will be held in Azamgarh on 6th and 7th September, 2015.

Aryan Choudhary Class VII
Yash Bhati Class VIII

We wish both of them best of luck for the championship.

- Rudra Pratap Singh of Class II A, has won two gold medals in the Delhi State Skating Championship which was held on 30th and 31st August, 2015.
 Congratulations!
- Mrs. Roopa Gupta, a woman activist and a social worker, delivered a lecture on "Girl Empowerment" in the school. This was mainly to educate, empower and inspire teenage girls by raising awareness, developing communication skills and cultivating self-respect.
- Students have been given preparatory books of various subjects of Science Olympiad Foundation. Kindly help your ward in preparation for the same.
- C.B.S.E and NBT(National Book Trust of India) have collaborated in order to promote reading habits in children. A "book fair" will be organised at Pragati Maidan from 9th January to 17th January, 2016. Kindly visit with your ward to the book fair.

Warm regards